Greater Fredericksburg Kennel Club
General Membership Meeting Minutes
November 10, 2016

The meeting was called to order at 7:31PM.  Kathy Ryan conducted the meeting in Becky Heubi’s absence.  

Present:	See attendance roster on file with the Recording Secretary

I.  Prior Meeting Minutes:

In a motion made by Barbara Gautreaux and seconded by Winona Siegmund, the minutes were approved as published.

II. Officer/Committee Reports:

Treasurer’s Report:  Terry Brewer reported that the club has a balance of $70,306.60. 

Corresponding Secretary’s Report:  Membership applications could not be read or voted upon because there wasn’t a quorum in attendance.

AKC Delegate: No report; Patti Staub was not present.

Training:  Vera Symonds reported that Fall classes were wrapping up.  Obedience, Agility, and Rally have been a success.  A Canine Good Citizen Test (CGC) will be given at the Fredericksburg Fair Grounds (Homemakers" Building, Gate #2) on December 7, 2016, from 6:00-7:30 PM.  The price is $20.00 per dog, cash or check only.  

Agility Trial:  Kathryn Dennis report the contract for the Field House is signed.  It was confirmed that the last Trial lost $2,518.95.  The Trial was reduced by one day and the entry fee was raised in order to make a profit this year.  A Super Sunday was suggested at Barb Gautreaux’s place prior to the Trial.

Policy Committee:  Sharon Allen, Dorruss Stephens, and Kathryn Dennis have met to begin work on changes.  Dorruss has typed revisions and they will be brought to the next Board meeting for changes and deletions.  

Member Applications:  Terry Brewer read an application and 4 other applications will be voted on at the Holiday Party in December.  

III.  Old Business:  Our Holiday Party will be at Renatos on December 16, 2016, at 6:00.  There will be a gift exchange at the party, so, if you’d like to participate, please bring a wrapped gift.  

Donations to the SPCA will be taken.  A list of items needed will be published.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]The Spotsylvania Sheriff has received the check donated for Dux.  Kathryn Dennis is willing to set up a meeting program for Dux to attend.  

IV.  New Business:  Super Sunday prior to the Dog Show will be held on January 8, 2017, at Colonial K-9 from 12:00 PM – 2:00 PM.  The cost is $10.00 per dog.  Helpers are needed, if you are able to assist.  There will be 3 rings available.  There is room for your crates.  There will be food and you’re encouraged to bring a snack to share.   

A presentation was made by Bob Briscoe on a dog park he has been working on. 

V.  Adjournment:  Winona Siegmund made a motion to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned at 8:32.

Respectfully submitted,
Andi Gabler
November 10, 2016


